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REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING
                                                                             April 19, 2022
PRESENT:
Supervisor Richard A. Purol










Councilman Juan Pagan
Councilman Henry Walldorff




Councilman Bob Penharlow (absent) 
Councilman Jay Bishop (absent)
OTHERS PRESENT: Town Clerk, Rebecca Yacklon, Attorney Jeffrey Passafaro, and Ashley DuBois.
Supervisor Purol opened the regular Town Board meeting up at 6:40 pm with the pledge to the flag.
APPROVAL OF REGULAR MEETING MINUTES MARCH 15,2022
Councilman Walldorff made a motion to approve the Regular meeting minutes of March 15, 2022. The motion was seconded by Councilman Pagan and carried.
APPROVAL OF PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES MARCH 15, 2022
Councilman Pagan made a motion to approve the Public Hearing minutes of March 15, 2022.
The motion was seconded by Councilman Walldorff and carried.
ABSTARCT OF AUDITED VOUCHERS 
Councilman Walldorff made a motion to approve the abstract of audited vouchers as presented by the Town Clerk on the April 19, 2022. The motion was seconded by Councilman Pagan and carried. 
General Fund
                           $20,956.14
Highway Fund                            $4,086.95

Checking Justice                        $59,424.25

ELRSD                                          $21,045.15
Vineyard Light                           $300.20
Plaza 59                                      $2,682.18
OPEN COMMENTS
No open comments to report
TOWN CLERK REPORT (MARCH 2022)

Clerk Fees                     $440.00
Zoning Fees                  $875.00
Dog Licenses                $82.00
Total amount transferred to Supervisor Purol $1,397.00
JUSTICE REPORT (MARCH 2022)  
Total number of cases 452
TOTAL FINES and surcharges submitted to the Town Supervisor $43,027.00
BOARD MEMBER & COMMITTEE REPORTS

Councilman Pagan reported that Supervisor Purol and himself attended a Chadwick Bay meeting 
and had received the 2021 Annual Report and it will be located in the Town Clerks office if anyone would like to reference it. On April 13th he attended a Zoning Board Appeals Hearing workshop regarding the VRBO and a date was set for a final decision. Councilman Pagan further stated that on April 14th himself and Supervisor Purol also attended a North County Water District meeting that was held at the Town Hall.
HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT REPORT (Jeff Fienen Absent)

Supervisor Purol stated that on Roberts Road & Greenhurst there was an issue with the sewer being blocked. The highway employees removed the grates to be cleaned out by the City of Dunkirk. 
ZONING/CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER REPORT (Ryan Mourer Absent)

Supervisor Purol mentioned to the board that there will be some Solar variances in the upcoming months. He informed the Board that since this will be new, that it is important to take their time when reviewing each case and follow the law that we have in place.
Attorney Passafaro recommended and shared with the Town Board that other Towns are working with IDA for pilots. Attorney Passafaro had given advice to the Board and stated that they should be negotiating a Host Community Agreement. 

Supervisor Purol stated that he has already requested host community agreements. 

ATTORNEY REPORT

Litigations matters were discussed.
Attorney Passafaro informed the Town Clerk and Town Board that Legislature has adopted changes to the open meeting law (OML) for how you can conduct hybrid and remote meetings. He informed the Town Clerk and Town Board that either a local law or a resolution will have to be in place when a decision is made on how the Board wants to proceed. Mr. Passafaro stated that he will share more information on this to the Town Clerk and Town Board.
SUPERVISOR REPORT

Supervisor Purol stated he attended the North County Water meeting last week and the last two meetings were held here at the Town Hall due to location issues.
Supervisor Purol also informed the board after talking with the Town Attorney regarding the mobile home park, eventually they will need to work on a Global Agreement with the owner.
CORRESPONDENCE
Supervisor Purol told the Board that there will be a free rabies clinic scheduled for Sat. April 23rd
from 10:00PM-1:00PM for the Town and City of Dunkirk residents. The location will be at the Dunkirk City Streets Department, and you must pre-register. Sponsored by the Town of Dunkirk, City of Dunkirk, and the Chautauqua County Department of Health.
SHOREWOOD WATER LOAN RESOLUTION
Councilman Pagan made a motion for the Town Board, of the Town of Dunkirk to authorize the issuance of bonds in the principal amount of $2,289,000 under the provisions of the New York State Local Finance office to finance the improvements of the Shorewood 202b Water Improvement Project and to authorize the Supervisor, and Town Clerk to take all action necessary to execute the documents.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Walldorff and carried unanimously.
HOUGHTON COLLEGE TRAINING
Supervisor Purol stated Southern Tier West Regional Development was hosting the Annual Local Government Conference on Thursday, June 9th. The Supervisor, Town Clerk, Deputy Town Clerk,
and the Judges along with two court clerks are interested in attending and he would like to close the office the day of the conference. He also stated that if any board member is interested to let us know 

soon as the deadline to register is June 1st.

Councilman Walldorff made a motion to allow the Town Officials and Employees to sign up at the expense of the Town Board Education Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Pagan and carried unanimously.
APPOINT MIKE BOHN AS ZONING BOARD MEMBER ALTERNATE  

Councilman Pagan made a motion to appoint Mike Bohn as an alternate to the Zoning Board of Appeals to the end of the 2022 year. The motion was seconded by Councilman Walldorff and carried.
Supervisor Purol had also mentioned that they are still in need of one alternate

for the planning board and a member of the planning board, if anyone is interested.
Supervisor Purol informed the board that he reached out to Justin Steinbach from CPL who is working on the  Zoning Book, and he will be sending a clean version for review. He also asked him for a quote on approximately 15-16 copies. Supervisor Purol shared with the board that they are looking to update the cover of the zoning book if anyone has any ideas and maybe have a workshop with all of the boards to get some ideas and work on it. 
ADJOURNMENT

With no further business, a motion was made by Councilman Pagan and seconded by Councilman Walldorf. The motion was carried unanimously, and the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted, 
Rebecca Yacklon
Town Clerk
